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Alison Eldergill/Bob Dean
BY EMAIL ONLY

30th January 2008
Dear Alison/Bob
RE: PROPOSED METHODOLOGY FOR STRATEGIC HOUSING LAND AVAILABILITY ASSESSMENT: WEYMOUTH AND DORCHESTER HOUSING MARKET AREA 
Thank you for affording the Home Builders Federation the opportunity to comment on your SHLAA Methodology, the HBF has considered the document and makes the following comments.

In paragraph 5.6, The HBF is encouraged by the use of the SHLAA panel, not only to identify sites, but also to advise on whether sites are deliverable and developable.
In paragraph 5.9 which includes the table detailing the sources of sites to be included within the SHLAA, It is considered that this should be amended to include lapsed planning applications, and relate to build rates and renewal rates.  

Stage 6 regards the housing potential of sites.  The local planning authority should avoid using district wide density standard and should seek to use more locally derived density assumptions. If the Council intends to use density standards it should ensure that the assumptions are robust and consider undertaking sensitivity density assessments for the local area. 

The HBF also recommend that the Council should accept the density information from those promoting land in the first instance over the application of District wide density assumptions.
The HBF requests that we are kept informed about progress on the methodology, especially in relation to the above points, and look forward to hearing from you in due course.

Charlotte Abbott

Regional Planner 

Midlands and South West 

